TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of AGM held on 17th April 2019
7.30 pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier, Chair
Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer
Pat Fulford, Rentals Administrator
Todd Canton
Linda Crawford
John Ling
Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
In Attendance
Nadia Perkins
(Representing the Tewin Fete Committee)

Lyndsey Frawley
(Representing the Tewin Fete Committee)
1. Apologies for Absence

David Laming, Jim Hall, Paul Hagger, David Kempson.
2. 
Minutes of Last AGM

The minutes of the last AGM held on 18th April 2018 were checked at the May 2018 meeting and were now agreed as a true record.  Proposed by TC, Seconded by BR.
3. 
Introduction by Chairman
    
KSP advised that the Hall affairs had enjoyed another good year and thanked all the Committee members for their help and support. He also expressed thanks to those who provided assistance in the background, such as Lisa Bove for her help with the Supporters Club, Frankie Mortimore for her work with the Hall’s website, Peter George as our Examiner, as well as Jane Hampshere, in addition to Jane Warehand, the Hall’s resident Caretaker.

KSP also advised that Doreen Lloyd had resigned from the Hall Committee because of other commitments in the Village, and thanked her for her past contribution to the Committee.

In addition, he also expressed gratitude to Joanne and Malcolm Allen for their work on the New Year’s Eve event, Marie St Pier for the regular Film Night events, Linda Crawford for the Book Sales, as well as Todd and Jean Canton for the Jumble Sales.   

KSP also thanked all the Trustees and welcomed Lynn Farr who became a Trustee during the year. 
4.
Summary of Year by Chairman

The Chairman advised that rental income was used to cover regular running expenses and that there had been no rent increases during the past year.
Where possible, maintenance of the Hall was carried out by volunteers and a local resident in the energy business had been assisting with identifying the best rates for the gas and electricity supply. 
In addition, following refurbishment of the Parish Room, a programme for the decoration of the rest of the Hall had commenced.  
The Chairman also referred to a generous bequest which had been made to the Hall by the late Geoff Malin, and advised that it was planned to have a plaque made to honour this.  
Finally, the Chairman advised that all meetings of the Hall Committee, plus submission of Accounts etc., had been conducted as required.
5.
Accounts for the year ended 31st December 2018

GW reported that 2018 had been a quiet year for expenditure on projects and a good year for fund raising.  He also submitted a list of possible expenditure which may prove necessary over the coming year.  He gave details of funds available, some of which will be necessary for long term maintenance in several areas, and listed a number of projects where this would be applicable.   

Spending Plan Report for Trustees

Reference was made to a spending plan document issued by KSP which advised that in the long term funds would be required for continued maintenance, such as work required on the roof and chimneys of the Hall.  However, at present there were no signs of immediate deterioration in these areas.  
 
Having given a full report, GW stated that all the signs were that the Hall was in a very good condition, mainly due to a good deal of work having been carried out on it in the past.
6.
Election of Officers

Chairman
David Laming

Vice Chairman
Keith St Pier

Secretary
Jean Canton

Treasurer
Geoff Whitbourn

Rentals Administrator
Pat Fulford

Supporters Club Administrator
Lisa Bove

(All proposed LC, seconded TC and agreed)

Peter George thanked and re-appointed as Examiner.
7.
Election of Ordinary Members

Todd Canton

Linda Crawford

Jim Hall

John Ling

Ben Roberts

David Kempson

(All proposed KSP, seconded PF and agreed)
8.
Any Other Business

On behalf of the Committee, TC thanked and expressed appreciation for the excellent job done by KSP as Deputy Chairman.




